Resolution #

RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF FEDERAL HOUSE RESOLUTION 1351 TO RETAIN MAIL SERVICES WITHIN
BUNCOMBE COUNTY

WHEREAS, the United States Postal Service is currently considering reducing or eliminating current
services and facilities; and

WHEREAS, the Postal Service announced that the Brevard Road Production and Distribution Facility
would be undergoing a study for possible reduction, consolidation, or closure and mail

processing operations moved to Greenville, South Carolina; and

WHEREAS, this move would add additional time to customer delivery and be a reduction in service
standards currently realized by the citizens of Buncombe County; and

WHEREAS, reduction or closure of the Brevard Road facility would also affect as many as 180
workers and the economy for Buncombe County and surrounding communities.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Commissioners for the county of Buncombe as
follows:

1. That this Board supports Federal House Resolution 1351 to preserve and secure the current
level of mail service to the citizens of Buncombe County and Western North Carolina.

2. That a copy of this resolution be transmitted to Senators Richard Burr and Kay Hagan and to
Congressman Heath Shuler.

3. That this resolution be effective upon its adoption.

ADOPTED this the 6" day of December, 2011.

ATTEST BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS FOR
THE COUNTY OF BUNCOMBE

BY:
KATHY HUGHES, CLERK DAVID GANTT, CHAIRMAN

APPROVED AS TO FORM

MICHAEL FRUE, COUNTY ATTORNEY



